Dear Garry,

Howard Steinbach replied to a comment on Did Francis Drake land in California or Oregon in 1579?.

Howard wrote:

Garry --

As you have before, in your book "Francis Drake in Nehalem bay, 1579" and in a number of supporting articles.  you have here thoroughly demolished any arguments to the California claim, at least insofar as they are based on "the brass plate."  The arguments are airtight, as usual; the documentation credible, and your presentation entirely professional.  I was almost appalled to see, in your last paragraph, that as recently as 2012, the Californians nevertheless have the gall to request national recognition for this discredited charade.  It's time to but a brass plaque on the brass plate, and stamps it DISCARDED THEORY.    I still have to look into the background of "Miwok" language arguments of the California claimants, as I have little anthropological expertise, and yet heard these reiterated recently, from someone whose opinion I respect; but I have a hunch that here too, you're operating against a headwind, which is mostly made up of hot air.

AS YOU KNOW.... the  one thing that totally distinguishes your work, and your claims, from those with respect to "every other site" - as if there were any other contenders: because there are NOT -- is your careful and scientific reconstruction of the Drake astronomical survey at Nehalem, and the confirmation  achieved w/ Costaggini’s thesis survey.  

What I want to emphasize, I may have said already to you  in person: namely, that what you have at Nehalem, with the one-time "treasure rocks" which you have now successfully re-interpreted  as a strictly scientific archaeological record, has proven to be nothing less than a TOTALLY UNIQUE record of a PRACTICAL & HISTORICAL  astronomical/navigational survey conducted to determined the meridian, or the longitudinal position of Mt. Neah-Kah-Nie relative to -- presumably --Greenwich -- or perhaps the Azores?  This IS A GLOBALLY SIGNIFICANT  DISCOVERY -- period.  The evidence of Drake's survey at Neah-Kah-nie is such, that it not only proves entirely  your position in itself, but it is also unprecedented in the history of navigation,  There's nothing like it anywhere in North America, nowhere in the entire PACIFIC ETC.  
So, let's fact the facts: the silence of the Californians in the face of your evidence, has to be attributed to embarrassment for their own lack of evidence. The silence of so much of the rest of the archaeological community must be motivated by academic envy.  You have GOT IT.    No one else has squat, and not having squat, it's difficult for them to pay you the credit you deserve.  
Thanks as usual for making your material so readily available to the public and academic communities.  I look forward to seeing the next phase of your remarkable research.

Howard R. Steinbach




Costaggini’s work confirms and elaborates upon that, and you've got the Wright map.  My opinion is that THAT is where you should continue to develop your research -- which is certainly what you are doing.  I think the brass plate for instance is almost a dead issue, it looks faked for instance, and you've done a thorough job in exposing it

